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TOWN OF BURLINGTON, CT 

MINUTES OF MEETING 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION (EDC) 

MONDAY, JULY 10, 2017 AT 7:00PM 
BURLINGTON TOWN HALL – SENIOR CENTER 

 
 

I. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m.  In attendance were: 
Michael Androw, Kevin Bair, Todd Coleman, Arthur Funk, Tod Kallenbach, David 
Wrabel, and First Selectman Ted Shafer.     

 
II. Public Comment: There was no public comment. 

 
III. Review/Approve minutes of June 12, 2017 meeting: The minutes were 

unanimously approved. 
 
IV. Marketing Committee/Tavern Day updates: Kallenbach gave an update on 

planning for the September 17 event.  Androw suggested broadening the food 
options to draw more attendance, including food trucks.  

 
V. EDC member term renewals: Four EDC members were informed their terms 

expired June 30, 2017 and asked to consider reappointment to additional four-
year terms.   

 
VI. Updates on business/property developments: Funk and Kallenbach presented 

information on the Aldi supermarket chain, which is seeking expansion from its 
present 1,600 US stores to 2,500 by 2023.  Burlington meets several of Aldi’s 
location criteria.  Kallenbach will work with interested property owners to submit 
information to Aldi’s director of real estate for the New England region.  It was 
also discussed that EDC will review the available maps and information on 
Burlington commercial and industrial properties at the September meeting.  
(Please note: the August 14 EDC meeting is cancelled due to vacation 
schedules/lack of quorum).     

 
VII. Adjourn: The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Tod Kallenbach – Chairman, Burlington EDC 


